                                                                      Minutes

                                   McLean Rotary Club Board of Directors Meeting
 
                                                           September 9, 2014


Present: President Paul Sawtell, President Elect Lynn Heinrichs, Treasurer Jan Auerbach, Secretary Michael Arietti, Immediate Past President Dale Lazar, Director Membership Dana Sippel, Director Service Bob Jansen, Director Lois Wilson,  Director Eva Sereghy

Minutes: Minutes from August 12, 2014 meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:  There was discussion of members who are currently in arrears for dues payments.  Several of these members have indicated that they will pay their dues in the near future.

Leave of Absence:  A six month leave of absence for Tehmina Khan was approved, subject to confirmation that this was desired for medical reasons.

[bookmark: _GoBack]November Board meeting.  President Sawtell noted that on Nov. 11 there would be a Veterans Day wreath laying ceremony at the McLean High School  at 11 AM and the Club was invited to attend this event.  It was agreed that Club members would be informed of this.  After the ceremony, the regular club meeting would take place as usual.  However, the next Board of Directors meeting would be delayed until November 18.

Fellowship Activities:  It was noted that a potluck diner hosted by Treasurer  Jan Auerbach  is scheduled for September 28.  A recent proposal to begin a series of dinners at local restaurants on September 24 would conflict with this.  It was agreed that the first dinner at a restaurant would be postponed until October and would then be scheduled on a quarterly basis.

District Governor Nominee.  President Sawtell informed the Board that Club member Glenn Yarborough had not been selected to fill the unexpected vacancy for the 2015-16 year.  However, the Club would again submit his candidacy in December when a choice for Governor in the normal annual rotation would be made.

Visit of District Governor Richard Storey, his wife Carol Storey and Area 10 Assistant Governor Ronnie Chantker.  Club Members Obie O’Bryan, Glenn Yarborough, and Vance Zavela were also present for this discussion.

Governor Storey stressed his commitment to assisting District Clubs in every way possible.  He emphasized the need for Clubs to focus on youth issues.  It was also vital to attract new members. It was equally important to retain members and he stressed the need to mentor new members so that they were integrated into all club activities.  Board members provided an overview of their roles and responsibilities and the key issues they faced in the current year.  Governor Storey encouraged McLean to share with other clubs its successful service projects, including through the District public relations tools.  
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